
Town of Union – Monthly Meeting Minutes
Saturday, January 16, 2021
The Town of Union meeting was called to order by Chairman Elgin Fanta on Saturday, January 16, 2021 at 1:04 p.m. All present stood and recited the Pledge of Alliance. 

Roll call was taken with Chairman Elgin Fanta, Supervisor Paige Huber, Supervisor Kris Janecek, Clerk Fay Urban and Treasurer Gladys Janecek present. Others in attendance were: Patrolman David Smith, Debbie Smith, and Mary Fanta.
Chairman Fanta asked for affirmation of proper public notice to which Town Clerk Urban replied, “Yes”.

Motion by Janecek, seconded by Huber to approve the December 19, 2020 Town of Union minutes. Motion carried.
Public Comment – No Public Comment
Treasurer's Report –The general checking account has a balance of $13,794.57 and Money Market account balance is $719,430.62. $21,000 was transferred from the MMDA to the general checking account to cover the monthly bills. The town has received the General Transportation Aid (GTA) for $25,898.94 in January. Glady’s has collected $260,628.70 in property taxes by January 1, 2021. The January settlements are now due the county and the 5 different school districts.
Clerks Report – The monthly bills were presented to the board along with the budget comparison. Motion by Fanta, seconded by Huber to pay the monthly bills and transfer $37,000 from the money market account to the general checking account to cover the monthly expenses. Urban went over correspondence that was received by the Kickapoo School district regarding their upcoming referendum..
Old Business –
None currently.
New Business – 
Motion made by Fanta and seconded by Huber to take the mower tractor to Simpsons to have them evaluate what repairs are needed. Motion carried.
Patrolman's Report – 
David Smith reported that the backhoe is back. Smith updated the board on the roads. He also reported that someone is interested in buying our old road signs for $5.00 per sign. The board agreed to sell them.
Supervisor’s Report – 
Supervisor Huber is continuing to work on the salt shed project.
Chairman's Report – Chairman Fanta reported that he had receive 1 construction form. Also, Vernon County was meeting regarding the cost share on culverts. He will have more information at the next meeting.
February’s monthly meeting will be held on Saturday, February 20, 2021 at 1:00 pm at the Town Hall Building.
Motion by Janecek, seconded by Huber to adjourn at 1:51 p.m. Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted by Fay Urban, Town Clerk

